
     * Pursuant to Local Rule 47.5, the Court has determined that
this opinion should not be published and is not precedent except
under the limited circumstances set forth in Local Rule 47.5.4.
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Before DAVIS, BARKSDALE, and DeMOSS, Circuit Judges.
PER CURIAM:*

This is a diversity suit based on coverage under four
insurance policies.  The insured parties are Wells Fargo Real
Estate Group, Inc., a California corporation, and Montgomery
Estates, Inc., a Texas corporation (collectively referred to as



"Wells Fargo").  The insurers are Commerce & Industry Insurance
Company ("C & I"), a New York corporation, and Royal Insurance
Company of America ("Royal"), an Illinois corporation.  The
insurance policies in question were comprehensive general liability
policies.  Wells Fargo filed this action in a state district court
in Harris County, Texas, to recover attorneys' fees and other
defense costs incurred by it in defending a third-party action
brought against it in another state court in Harris County.  Royal
and C & I removed the case to the United States District Court for
the Southern District of Texas.  The parties agreed to submit the
duty to defend issue for summary judgment on stipulated facts and
each side filed motions for summary judgment thereon.  The district
court found that the third-party petition failed to allege a
potential cause of action under the policies, that Royal and C & I
had no duty to defend Wells Fargo, and that the motions for summary
judgment of Royal and C & I were granted and the cross-motions for
summary judgment of Wells Fargo was denied.

We have carefully reviewed the briefs, reply brief and record
excerpts and relevant portions of the record itself.  For the
reasons stated by the district court in its memorandum and order
filed under date of September 25, 1995, we affirm the final
judgment entered under date of September 25, 1995, granting
defendant's motion for summary judgment and dismissing the action
with prejudice.

AFFIRMED.


